
UPDATE ON PUBLIC FORUM: THE HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACTS OF SMOKING  

IN HERMOSA BEACH 

The City of Hermosa Beach, in partnership with the Beach Cities Health District (BCHD) and the South 

Bay Chapter of the Surfrider Foundation hosted an informational forum to explore the health and 

environmental impacts of smoking in Hermosa Beach on Wednesday, June 29th from 7-8:30 p.m. in 

Council Chambers. 

The forum was moderated by Lauren Nakano, Blue Zones Project Director at BCHD and was attended by 

20-30 engaged residents and stakeholders and was televised and recorded. 

The panelists included:  

 Dr. Mary Eno, Chief of Addiction Medicine, Kaiser Permanente, South Bay 

 

Dr. Eno described the health impacts from smoking cigarettes and vaping and highlighted that legislation 

is the most effective tool to protect people from secondhand smoke. Dr. Eno also suggested that bars 

and restaurants in the area stock nicotine lozenges and gum for employees to assist with smoking 

cessation and long-shifts. 

 Sona Coffee, Environmental Programs Manager, City of Manhattan Beach 

Ms. Coffee explained how the City of Manhattan Beach is enforcing its newly-adopted city-wide ban and 

has been educating residents. Currently, MB only issues citations to people who have been pre-warned. 

She also noted that during ordinance discussions, the City decided not have designated smoking 

locations since this adds to the confusion of where people can and can’t smoke. 

 John Dorsey, Environmental Marine Scientist, Loyola Marymount University 

Dr. Dorsey highlighted the environmental impacts of cigarette butts and chemicals in butts on marine 

life. Even in low concentrations, these chemicals can have toxic effects on fish and larvae. Cigarette 

butts are the most prevalent littered item on roadways and waterways and during beach clean-ups. 

 Greg Newman, Pier Plaza Business Owner 

Mr. Newman noted that he and other restaurant owners were initially worried about efforts to limit 

smoking on Pier Plaza; however, it had positive outcomes for businesses. He noted that the current 

arrangement is confusing and employees as well as visitors are often confused about where they can 

and can’t smoke. 

 Statice Wilmore, Program Coordinator, Pasadena Tobacco Control Program 

Ms. Wilmore described the City of Pasadena’s ban on smoking in public places which took effect in 2011. 

Pasadena classifies a violation of the ordinance as an infraction (HB is a misdemeanor), with violators 

eligible for fines. She noted that city-wide bans are easier to implement since there is no confusion on 

where you can and can’t smoke in public places. 

The forum ended at 8:40 p.m. providing opportunity for the audience to ask questions of the panelists. 
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